

Tri-Cyclists Bicycle Racing Club 2204 Winterberry Drive Chapel Hill, NC 27514 (919) 969-7173

December 19, 2003

Mayor Foy Chapel Hill Town Council

Dear Mayor Foy and Members of the Town Council:

We, the Tri-Cyclists Bicycle Racing Club, are writing to request street closure of the following streets for The Meadowmont Bicycle Classic bicycle race to be held on April 25, 2004.

Sprunt Street – between Meadowmont Road and Weaver Mind Weaver Mind – between Sprunt and Little Branch Little Branch – between Weaver Mind and Park Ridge. Summerville – between Park Ridge and Meadowmont Road Meadowmont Road – between Summerville and Sprunt.

The Tri-Cyclists Bicycle Racing Club is based in Chapel Hill, and is a member of the United States Cycling Federation. We have successfully promoted the State Games Time Trial in Wake County in 2001, and the North Carolina State Time Trial Championships in Orange County in 2002. The Meadowmont Classic 2003.

Part of the club's organizational purpose is to develop the sport of bicycle racing. In keeping with this purpose, the Meadowmont Classic will include categories for all levels, and will include fun "races" for the kids who live in the Meadowmont neighborhoods.

The Tri-Cyclists, Meadowmont, and the UNC Wellness Center are interested in promoting a successful annual event that will draw bicycle racers and their families to Chapel Hill each year. Our first step is to ask you for street closure for the streets we've indicated on Sunday, April 25,2004.

Thank you for your time and consideration,

Michael Gleason

Vice President, the Tri-Cyclists Bicycle Racing Club